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Stubbers 2019 
 
On Friday 15th March, Woodford’s newly elected Silver Badge 
team enjoyed a fun-filled day of activities at Stubbers Activity 
and Adventure Centre.  With the tail end of Storm Gareth upon 
them, the girls were incredibly lucky to at least have a dry day, 
if rather blustery.  Wind certainly wasn’t enough to stop this 
team, and the girls were in high spirits and full of anticipation 
for the day ahead.  
 

The morning was spent participating in a range of team building 
activities, and a few were more than a little pleased to hear that 
the high ropes were no longer an option, on account of the 
weather.  The Silver Badges had to work together in a number 
of challenges, rising to the occasion by communicating with 
one another – a skill which will certainly set the girls in good 
stead for working together as a team in the near future.   

 
 

Stubbers 2019 (con’t) 
 
The second activity saw the girls on the indoor climbing 
wall.  For those who were happy that the high ropes 
were no longer an option, their fears were quickly 
realised once more! The girls worked incredibly well as 
a team, supporting one another with words of 
encouragement, and offering helpful advice as to 
where best to place their feet on the wall – no mean 
feat considering the height differences in this team!  
 

 
 
The final activity was one that we have never tried 
before, and the Silver Badges seemed to thoroughly 
enjoy it - Pioneering.  It was fantastic to see how the 
girls worked as a team in order to build their tepee, and 
after seeing what they were able to produce together 
in such a short space of time, I feel confident that this 
team would fare well on a desert island!  A great day 
was had by the entire team and it proved to be a 
positive experience that will no doubt help them to 
shoulder their Silver Badge responsibilities. 
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